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Nancy Koon (adpce.ad)

From: statcat1@aristotle.net
Sent: Tuesday, November 29, 2022 8:03 AM
To: Water Draft Permit Comment
Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60

Loretta Carstens, 
P.E. Permits Branch, 
Office of Water Quality 
Division of Environmental Quality 
5301 Northshore Drive 
North Little Rock, Arkansas 72118-5317 
 
Dear Ms. Carstens, 
I request that ADEQ deny the permit being considered for the Paradise Valley sewage facility 
and I request a public hearing. The revised draft permit would allow pollution of a pristine wetlands 
area, Mill Bayou and its tributaries. The sewage facility would endanger drinking water, livestock, 
wildlife and the environment. Maumelle Water Corporation (MWC) has asked repeatedly for a study 
to determine the sewage facility’s impact on the aquifer that supplies their wells. That crucial 
study has not been performed and is not addressed in the revised draft permit. It appears that 
MWC’s request is being ignored. This is insane!  
 
If clean drinking water is not a concern for the tax-paying citizens out here in Roland, what is next? 
 
Please hold a public hearing. Thank you. 
 
Eric Lensing 
20723 River View Ct. 
Roland, AR  72135 
November 29, 2022 


